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Hard at work in the Numeracy Hub. 



Sam  

Graham 

 

Dear Parents, 
 

What a scorching few days we have had over the last week! Summer is 

definitely around the corner and with the heat there comes responsibility. 

All students need to ensure that they have a Bongongo Public School hat 

with their name clearly labelled as well as a drink bottle and sunscreen. 

Students without a hat will be playing under the shaded area of the COLA 

or in the sandpit/playground area. In days of extreme heat, all students 

will be restricted to the shaded areas or inside. We will also be having 

Zooper Dooper ice blocks available for 50c each as of next week. 

 

We have had our first sighting of a snake in the school grounds and I urge 

all visitors to our school to be cautious when on school grounds and to be 

wary of our wriggly friends. 

 

Bushfire season is upon us and it is vitally important that we all have a 

Bushfire management and evacuation plan established. Remember that 

failure to plan is planning for failure. Our immediate school evacuation 

point is the grassed playground followed by Bongongo Station or 

Gundagai Public School, depending on the direction of the threat. With 

methods of communication in our area being quite limited it is important 

that we stay regularly informed through radio updates and working 

together to pass on the message in times of danger.  

On a more positive note, our annual presentation night is gearing up again 

with Mrs K and Mrs Lott firing up the students for yet another hilarious 

show and I am doing my best to keep up! It would be great to see you all 

there once again for a laugh and a catch up. Presentation night will be 

held on Thursday 10
th
 December 2015 at 6pm. Please bring a food 

platter along to help celebrate the occasion. We look forward to 

seeing you there.  

 

Our student of the week this week is Sam Graham. 

Sam has been an amazing role model this year for our 

younger students and a proud leader of our school. He will 

be an asset to his new high school next year and I can’t wait 

to hear of all his achievements as he makes his way through 



  Spelling Awards  

Week 7 

Tilly B, Taila, Darcy, George, Jetty and Jack  

his secondary education. Well done Sam! 

 

Have a great week everyone! 
 

Brad 
COMING EVENTS  
   

 26 Nov  Tennis 

  3 Dec  Uralba visit 

   Year 6 Dinner 

10 Dec  Presentation Night 

   Paint and Play 

14-16 Dec Swim Camp 

16 Dec  Last day of Term 

27 Jan 2016 Staff return 

28 Jan  Students return 
 

 The Boy Who Loved Kites  
 

Once there was a boy who loved kites. His dad made them and 

everyone loved them, but everyone had to pay. There was a 

boy who was poor. He checked his money, he only had five cents. 

He went to the shop. He tried to steal the kite. In the night the other 

boy caught him. “What are you doing?’ he said. The boy told him the 

truth and the other boy gave him a kite and they became friends. 

by George Graham  Year 1 



P&C News 

A successful meeting was held last Friday with presentation night, swim camp and the 2016 

calendar on the agenda. 

All parents are reminded to prepare a platter to share for presentation night. 

All parents are advised that the next P&C meeting to be held on Monday 8
th

 February 2016, 

will be the Annual General Meeting. All positions will be open.   

Don’t forget your books for Presentation Night. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


